Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:

1)           For purposes of decision-taking (determining planning applications), is the Authority currently able to demonstrate a five-year supply of deliverable housing sites (with the appropriate buffer, as set out in paragraph 73 of the National Planning Policy Framework? 

The council does not currently have a 5 Year Housing Land Supply (YHLS). The existing position is published in our 2017 Strategic Housing and Economic Land Availability Assessment (SHELAA). This can be accessed through the link below. 

https://www.leicester.gov.uk/your-council/policies-plans-and-strategies/planning-and-development/land-and-building-asset-registers/strategic-housing-land-availability-assessment/
This is based on the adopted Core Strategy target (1,280 homes per annum) as well as the Housing and Economic Development Needs Assessment (HEDNA) target with appropriate buffer of 20% applied. The 5YHLS based on the new National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF) will be updated as part of the emerging Local Plan work in due course. The council will be consulting on its consultation draft Local Plan (Reg 18). Based on the responses received during the consultation including the up to date information on the proposed draft allocations and overall trajectory, the council will update its position on the 5YHLS and consult as part of the Reg 19 consultation prior to submission of the Local Plan.

2)           What is the level (expressed in years) of the council’s current supply of deliverable housing sites? 
Core Strategy target – 3.5 years; HEDNA target – 2.8 years. 
3)           What is the appropriate buffer applicable to the council’s supply? 

20%
4)           Has a Planning Inspector or Inspectors confirmed, rejected or determined the current position referred to in Questions 1 and 2 in determining any appeals? 
Yes. An appeal was dismissed despite the lack of 5YHLS for an application on the basis of amenity space as well as harm in respect of character and appearance of the area. 

5)           If so, would you please be kind enough to provide the appeal reference number(s)? 
APP/W2465?W/18/3196125

6)           When is the authority’s new local development plan anticipated to be ready to be adopted? 
Late 2021. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

